st Marsict Drornrcac 27 06 200

Brussels,

Dsickrnst o e gzﬂ%m Gornomisiion BARROSO (2010) 4/1517
BARROSO (2010) D/ 9 8.3

Dear Mrs Boljevic, Mr Monetti and Mr 1lic,

Thank you for your letter of 7 February and the enclosed documentation, concerning the
re-appointment of judges and prosecutors in Serbia.

The Commission is aware of the judicial reform process in Serbia, which is a key priority
of the European Partnership and of the recent developments regarding the
re-appointment of judges and prosecutors. In February, the Commission and experts from
the European Union Member Siates, carried out a mission to assess the implementation of
the re-appointment procedure.

The findings of the expert mission confirm that the re-appointment procedure showed
important shortcomings regarding the composition and independence of the High Judicial
Council and the State Prosecutorial Council, the application of objective criteria and the
transparency and reliability of the overall process.

Myself, Mrs Vivian Reding, Vice-President and Member of the Commission responsible
for Justice, Fundamental Rights and Citizenship and Myr Stefan Fiile, Member of the
Commission responsible for Enlargement and European Neighbourhood Policy, have
already raised these shortcomings with our Serbian counterparts in an unambiguous way
and asked them to carry out a review of the procedure. The Commission will fully support
this process and closely monitor future developments.

Yours sincerely,

‘“\ ]

José Manuel BARROSO

Ms Dragana BOLJEVIC

President

Judges' Association of Serbia

Mr Vito MONETTI

President

Magistrats Européens pour la démocratie et les libertés
Mr Goran ILIC

President

Prosecutors Association of Serbia

Email: jaserbia@sbb.rs




